June 9, 2015

Dear Editor:

Re: A Response to the Cycling Tragedy

Less than a week following the success of Bike Day in Canada, | was saddened to hear about the tragic
loss of two members of Whistler’s cycling community in addition to a member of the Lil’'wat First Nation.
| am attaching the text of my remarks today in the House of Commons.

Recognition of the importance and value of cycling continues to rapidly increase but this accident
underscores the need not only for greater awareness but a fundamental change in how cycling
integrates into communities.

To contribute to this change, | am working with cycling clubs and organizations to create a National
Strategy on Cycling. This initiative aims to change transportation planning and national budgeting to
enhance cycling across Canada. To maximize the effectiveness of the strategy | am consulting with
cycling advocates throughout the corridor and want to hear from you. At my invitation, Arne Elias, Chair
of the federal non-profit Canada Bikes, will be moderating a meeting with myself, Senator Nancy Greene
Raine and other concerned cyclist on June 20" at Brennan Park Recreation Centre in Squamish.

As the Whistler cycling community copes with its loss, we all must work together to create a safe
environment for cyclists, pedestrians and vehicles. With your help, we can make Whistler, BC and
Canada safe, high-quality and sustainable communities — great places where we all want to live and
work.

John Weston, M.P.



